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By:  _____________________________ 

 Deputy 

Public Hearings - County Clerk - Public hearing to provide information to the public and solicit input re 
Communities of Interest and presentation of draft maps indicating proposed Supervisorial Districts. Presentation 
and discussion only. 

This was the time for a public hearing to provide information to the public and solicit input re Communities of 
Interest exist and presentation of draft maps indicating proposed Supervisorial District. 

Chair Haupt opened the public hearing. 

Deputy County Clerk Wendy Winningham provided a brief overview of the request, advising that County Clerk 
Laura Bynum and Redistricting Partners representative Sophia Garcia were participating via 
ZOOM/teleconference phone. 

Ms. Garcia presented a powerpoint presentation, including a brief overview of the redistricting timeline and the 
process for County residents to submit input regarding where Communities of Interest exist. Ms. Garcia 
summarized the processes using data from the 2020 Census to develop Draft Plan 1 and Draft Plan 2, including 
draft maps of each Supervisorial District boundaries, including an overview of the Census data related to various 
ethnic groups. Ms. Garcia advised that all criteria of the Fair Maps Act were considered and followed in 
developing the Draft Plans. 

The Chair opened the public hearing to public comments. 

Pursuant to Assembly Bill 361 (AB361), participation in presentations from the public by various members of the 
public was provided via teleconference phone. 

County resident Chrissie Reynolds shared concerns regarding the consideration of ethnicity in the redistricting 
process and concerns regarding the need for better communication between County constituents and the Board. 

In response to Chair Haupt, Ms. Winningham advised that the Clerk’s Office had not received any 
correspondence related to this issue. 

Discussion followed between members of the Board, County Administrator Angela Davis and Ms. Garcia 
regarding the need to make Geographic Information System (GIS) maps available to the public for viewing the 
proposed Supervisorial District boundaries via the County’s website. 

There being no further public comments the public hearing was declared closed. 

No action was taken. 


